

Archibald First School Archibald Street Gosforth Newcastle upon Tyne





Headteacher Mrs R Turner 0191 285 1957 office@archibaldfirstschool.co.uk

www.archibaldfirstschool.co.uk

NE3 1EB

September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

As a bonding experience for our new Class 3 and new Class 7, we are taking these classes to Shiremoor Adventure Playground for a morning of outdoor play, fun and learning.

Classes 3 and 7 will visit the playground on Friday 26th September.

We shall be leaving school promptly at 9am, travelling by metro, and returning to school for 1.30pm.

Children must wear their school jumper. They will need to wear trainers or sturdy footwear and a waterproof coat will be needed. Children may wear their own trousers (no jeans) and top under the school jumper.

School will provide a packed lunch for all children in Class 3.

If your child normally has a packed lunch, they must bring their own.

School will provide a packed lunch for all children in Class 7 who usually have school dinners.

If you want to supply your own packed lunch, you must inform school by Friday 13th September. Please email school as soon as possible Office@archibaldfirstschool.co.uk.

A voluntary contribution of £2.50 to cover the cost of the metro and the two-hour session at the playground with their leaders is payable via Parent Pay. Families who are receipt of Free School Meals will not be charged.

As the visit is taking place during the school day a permission slip is not required. However, please ensure that your contact numbers, emergency contact details and child's medical information are up to date with the school office prior to this visit taking place.

3 parent volunteers per class are needed to help us with this visit. If you are free on this day, then please email office@archibaldfirstschool.co.uk and we will be back in touch.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Sinclair and Mr Nettleship



